IRRT Executive Committee Conference Call Minutes 
2:00 – 3:00 p.m. (EDT), Friday, June 10, 2011 via Skype
Present: Pat (Chair), Eve (Chair-Elect), Sha Li (Past-Chair), Joan (Member-at-Large), John (Member-at-Large; IRRT Orientation/Mentoring Committee Chair), Delin (ALA International Relations Office), Win (Secretary/Treasurer)

1. Emerging Leaders (EL) Report

· Pat reports that she has not heard from ELs about their publicity plan at Annual yet.  

· Beth from the International Visitor Center (IVC) reports that they have enough volunteers to staff the Visitor Center during the Annual.  

· Delin indicates that the she has received the ribbons requested by the ELs.

· Pat encourages everyone to think about possible projects for next year’s ELs.  We will discuss it at the Annual.

2.  Committee Appointments

a. Merging Committees
· Pat points out that Eve is concerned about filling all vacant positions of IRRT committees.  We might want to consider merging committees with overlapping areas, such as IVC and Orientations, Publications and International Papers, or Reception and Chair's Program, as well as encouraging committee chairs to actively recruit committee members.

· The group then discusses associated issues, including reviewing Committee charges in IRRT Manual, checking By-Law, getting input from current chairs / members, timing and process of merging.

· Sha Li is concerned about combined workload if each merging committee, such as International Poster Session and International Paper.  Each has its own IRRT program and is held at different time, locations, and with different focuses.
· John volunteers to test run this idea with IVC and Orientations Committees

· After discussion, the group agrees that Pat will email IRRT Chairs this proposal before Annual and ask them to bring their thoughts for discussion at Annual.  Pat will send Board members the draft proposal for comment before email it to IRRT Chairs.

b. ALA opportunities link
· Pat reports that there are two volunteer links on ALA’s website: 1) Opportunities for Volunteering (http://www.ala.org/ala/mgrps/getinvolved/opportunitiesforvolunteering/index.cfm), with links to IRRT’s Committee Interest Form; 2) Volunteer Forms (http://www.ala.org/ala/mgrps/getinvolved/volunteerforms/index.cfm), which has not include link to IRRT volunteer form yet.  Delin will work with ALA to get us included in the second site.

· The group then discusses the difference between these two sites, appointment process, the current spreadsheet that tracks committee membership, and potential changes once both links are set up.

3. Draft ALA 2015 International Strategic Plan
· Michael Dowling has sent Board members the ALA 2015 International Strategic Plan draft for comment, due on 6/10.  Nancy Bolt and Michael will organize the comments for discussion at Annual.

· The group then discusses the plan in details.  John suggests that the plan should include examples under each section.  Joan points out that the full version of the plan does include examples.  In the concise version, they were taken out.
· After discussion, Pat indicates that she will suggest Michael to include action items under each objective.  She will also invite Nancy to attend the IRRT Board Meeting at Annual to discuss this plan further.  She also encourages the group to think about possible projects that meet the goals and objectives of this plan.
4. International Leads

a. Editor Search

· Pat reports that the job ad has been posted in various lists.  The deadline for application is 6/15.

· Eve and Delin indicate that they have not received any application yet.  Pat indicates that she will post the job ad on those lists again.

· The group then discusses how to recruit potential candidates.  Pat will contact Janet Lee to see if she is interested in serving.

· John is interested in the position and Pat advises him to submit his application.

· Sha Li points out that we need to explain to applicants that they are required not only to edit scripts, but also to produce print-ready files use desktop publishing software. 

b. Stop printing and go online – do survey?
· The group discusses if we should conduct a survey at Annual.  Joan suggests that we distribute short survey form at various IRRT events at Annual.  

· Pat indicates that she will prepare a draft of questionnaire and send it to the group for review.

5. IRRT Reception

a. Report from Delin Guerra - # of tickets sold
· Delin reports that 134 tickets have been sold.  That raises about $5,000.  We have about 390 international visitors who will be given free tickets to attend.  We set the limit of 550 attendees.

· Delin indicates that the $5,000 contributes about 25% of the total cost of the event (about $21,000).  The remaining cost will be footed by ALA.

· Delin further indicates that IRRT will not be financially responsible for the free tickets to the 25 winners and 4 ELs.

· Sha Li reports that she is still soliciting vendor’s financial support and will let them know they can pay their contribution after the Annual.

· Pat reports about Susan Schnure’s request for free reception tickets for this year’s ELs.  Joan indicates that we have been awarding ELs free tickets in the last two years as an appreciation for their hard work.  The group agrees that we should follow the practice this year.  Pat will notify Susan.

· The group agrees that we should recruit the 25 winners to join IRRT, as well as serving IRRT committees.
6. IRRT Pre-Conference Report 

a. Number of attendees to date
Delin reports that 57 participants have registered for this event, which generates $4,275 in revenue

b. Restaurant

· Delin reports that the restaurant we used in 2006 has doubled their price, so she is talking to two other possibilities.

· Joan recommends Delin also check Le Pavillon (http://www.lepavillon.com/crystalroom2.htm) as a possibility.  It is just a short walk from the Convention Center.  
7. Orientation/Mentoring Committee

· John reports that they try to limit the vendor gifts to about $25, so we will have enough prizes for each table.   They are finalizing the slide show.  The Orientations collaborates well with IVC.  

· Below is extract from John’s email report before the phone conference: 

a. We will have 15 tables (10 seats per table = 150 attendees).  Each table will have a gift-bag (with tissue paper tops) as the centerpiece, and inside will be a $25value prize from a vendor.  We are finalizing all the confirmed donations from the vendors.  Having the prizes already on the tables will greatly speed the raffle.

b. Four Emerging Leader (Reception winner) volunteers have confirmed to me they will be helping at the Receptions.  

c. The PPT show is currently being completed (customized for New Orleans).  Mr. Michael Golrick---Head of Reference, State Library of Louisiana---will then review and add to it; he will be the narrator.

d. The proposed program schedule is as follows:

2:30-3:00: Welcome Remarks 

2:35-2:40: John Hickok, O/M Cmte Chair

2:40-2:45: Pat Oyler, IRRT Chair

2:45-2:50: Michael Dowling, ALA IRO Dir

2:50-2:55: Keith Fiels, ALA Exec. Dir

2:55-3:00: Roberta Stevens, ALA Pres

3:00-3:20: PowerPoint Orientation, Narrated by Mr. Michael Golrick, Head of Reference, State Library of Louisiana

3:20-3:45: Raffle, $25-value prizes, in gift bags at each of the 15 tables, from vendors of the convention

3:45: Adjournment to the Exhibits opening and/or ongoing mentoring at tables

8. Others

· Pat inquires if we should cut the meeting time from one to half an hour at the end of all subcommittee meeting at Annual.  The group has no objection.

· Pat asks Board members to provide agenda items for the Annual.

· Win indicates that we are about $1,800 short to reach and inquires if we should announce at Annual that we meet ALA’s threshold of establishing IRRT endowment fund.  Pat suggests the group to discuss it when the May budget report is available.  Delin will forward Win the report around 6/20 and Win will update the group with the balance before Annual.   

Sha Li suggests that IRC and IRRT draft a statement to support libraries and librarians affected by the recent earthquakes in Japan and New Zealand and forward it to ALA Council for approval.  The group agrees and Sha Li will consult with Michael on the proper procedure.  Joan suggests that we might want to have the East Asian Subcommittee involved in it.  Delin also indicates that ALA will soon be seeking donation for this cause.
